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Dear Dr. Cotter, 
 
October was our “LAYMAN’S MONTH” here at Berean Baptist Church. Our men 

did the leading and preaching in all our 
services for the entire month (Friday 
School, Friday morning worship service, 
Friday afternoon doctrine class, Sunday 
evening service, Midweek Tuesday Bible 
study). Most of them do not have the 
experience of standing behind the pulpit 
to teach or preach but by the grace of 
God they were able to deliver the task. I 
am blessed to see these men being 
used by the Lord in teaching/preaching 
the Word. Every single message was a 
blessing to me personally and to our 
church as well. The guy you see in the 
picture is Bro Norman. He was saved & 

Baptized in Nov. 30, 2012. He preached in one of our Friday afternoon service. 
 
Brother Michel Wawero is from Kenya. He is a bus driver of Mowasalat Bus 

Company. Bro Mike claims to have 
known Christ during his teenage 
years. He started attending our 
Bible study at Mowasalat August of 
last year. This past month brother 
Mike obeyed the Lord in believer’s 
baptism. Please pray for Brother 
Mike because he already 
surrendered to preach the gospel 
full time. He is presently enrolled in 

our Bible College and has a passion to serve the Lord.  
 
Another convert the Lord has given our church is brother Gary Co. Brother Gary 
previously worked in Dubai for four years. Brother Zaldy Calsame a member of 
our church here at BBC encouraged him to come to Qatar to work as a safety 
officer for Poltrona Frau Qatar and in June 2013. Brother Zaldy introduced him to 
me in the evening of July 4 of 2013. I learned during our conversation that Gary 

is a Roman Catholic and was not 
saved. I took my bible and showed 
Gary the plan of salvation and at 
11:45 that night Gary received the 
Lord Jesus Christ as his savior. 
After his salvation we showed him 
the importance of following Christ 
through baptism. We faithfully teach 
him the word of God for a year. 

There were times when Gary wavered with his faith but we praise the Lord for 
giving him victory in his life. After our Sunday night service last October 5 Gary 
came to me and asked about schedule for the next baptism. I immediately knew 
he wanted to be baptized and he did so the following Friday – October 10, 2014. 
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Thank you so much for your fervent 
prayers and faithful support. May the 
Lord bless you more.  
  

With much gratitude, 

 

 Bro. Johnny Lee E. Narvaez 


